
 

 

KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER APRIL 12, 2011 MINUTES 

 
The, April 12, 2011, meeting of the Kure Beach Community Center Committee was 
called to order.  Members present were Jean Martin, Jeannie Gordon, Charlotte 
Philemon, Lore Eccleston, Irene Barber, Nancy Hughes, Pam Bramhall, and Chuck 
Keener.  Jean Martin called meeting to order and had an opening prayer.  
 
UPDATE ON THE KURE BEACH 2011 COMMUNITY SPIRIT AWARDS DINNER  
 
Jeannie gave the financial report for Spirit Awards Dinner and we were pretty 
much on target and were under the amount allowed.  We will not get an April report 
in May as Jeannie will be gone on vacation in May.  
 
It was decided to discuss how often to have Spirit Awards Dinner in the future when 
all members are present.  We all felt that maybe every year may be too often.   
 
Discussion ensued regarding getting an estimate from the Middle of the Island for 
the barbeque.  Jeannie said they have good barbeque. 
 
COMMUNITY CENTER DANCES 
 

We will go back to our dances in September.       
        
REPORT ON MARCH 17 COUNCIL MEETING 
 

Jeanne Gordon went to the March 17 Council Meeting and reported that the 
Community Center’s heating and air system will be discussed at the Budget Meeting 
on April 14, 2011.  
  

COMMUNITY CENTER RESERVATION APPOINTMENT BOOK 
 
Irene Barber currently has the reservation book but will pass it on to Donna Budd 
before the May meeting since she will not be able to attend.  
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE TUESDAY, MAY 10, 2011 
 

Members should notify one of the officers when they cannot attend a meeting. 
 

Respectfully submitted on April 25, 2011 by: 
 
Donna M. Budd (Thank you Charlotte for taking the April minutes) 
Recording Secretary 
 
Our meetings are always OPEN and the public is welcome to attend.  We like to hear 
suggestions, new ideas, and comments for our community from the citizens of Kure 
Beach. 


